Statement by Hungary on Uzbekistan, UPR Session 16, 24 April 2013

Mr. President,

Hungary welcomes the delegation of Uzbekistan to this UPR and would like to commend the Government for its method for the preparation of the national UPR report and for the ratification of the UN Convention against Corruption, and the two Optional Protocols to the CRC since its last UPR. Hungary also welcomes that the priorities of Uzbekistan’s foreign policy, according to its national report, include the strengthening of its international image. Therefore we recommend Uzbekistan to allow unhindered access for independent human rights monitors by issuing a standing invitation to the special procedures of the HRC.
We positively note the efforts taken to eliminate forced child labour, namely the establishing of state institutions for the protection of children’s rights and the national plans of action in this regard. Nevertheless, the implementation of the ILO Conventions on forced labour needs to be accelerated and more comprehensive. Thus we recommend Uzbekistan to accept a visit by an ILO mission during the next cotton harvesting season to monitor the situation of forced labour.

Finally, Mr. President, Hungary is concerned about limitations and restrictions on freedom of religion and belief, including criminalization of missionary activities and charges brought against individuals belonging to religious minorities. For this reason we recommend to amend the Criminal Code in order to decriminalize missionary activities and to put an end to religious persecution of non-registered religious groups.
Thank you, Mr. President.
